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Minutes of the Buxton with Lamas Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 
held in Buxton Village Hall on Monday 26th March 2018 at 7.30pm
PRESENT

Councillors:   
Mr Shaw


Mrs Kammoun

Mrs Charmley

Mrs Dimsey


Mrs Nicholls

Mr S Riley [Arrived late due to prior commitment]

Parishioners 

Mrs Roth

Mr Curtis


Mr Pearce

Mr Coleman

Officers:

Laura Apps-Green – Parish Clerk

Apologies for Absence:

Rev Hagan-Palmer, Mrs Marcer, Mrs Haswell


1)
Guest Speaker Roy Wheeler on Footpaths in the Parish 

Roy gave some background information on the origins of public footpaths dating back to the Access to the Countryside Act of 1949, following the war years and the need for people to have access to open countryside.  Parish Councils were asked to document all local footpaths including bridges, gates, fences etc and submit them to Norfolk County Council, so that all the paths could be put on a definitive map of the whole area.  
There are currently 11 footpaths in the village that are regularly used by walkers and that are listed on the definitive map.  Some footpaths in the village are known and used by locals but are not listed on the definitive map.  An example of this is the footpath that runs through the Dell.  The PC has been working on getting this footpath listed on the definitive map and this is currently going through the process of being put on.  There are 2 ways of getting paths listed on the definitive map, either by a dedication or evidence based.  Dedication is the easiest way and costs nothing.  There are a number of well used and maintained footpaths in the parish that also link up with footpaths in other parishes.  

Roy feels that any new development should consider having a path to join it to the rest of the village and should also provide for cycle use.  
There are some known pathways that are of permissive status, meaning that the landowner allows people to walk on them.  One well known one in the parish is the path beside the railway.  The railway line is being handed over from Broadland District Council to Bure Valley Railway and there was some discussion around if the group should ask the PC to push for this permissive path to be put on the definitive map for its long-term sustainability.  In order to safeguard paths, they need to be on the definitive map.  
Two things were clear:
1. The group wants to make sure what we have is protected

2. If there are any new developments the developer should be encouraged to add a pathway and link up to the rest of the village
2) Minutes of the last meeting held on 19th February 2018
The Chairman of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee (Tim) asked if the minutes from 19th February 2018 were a true and correct record of the last meeting.  Thea asked for clarification on the area designated to Broadland District Council.  Clerk confirmed that it was the parish boundary as agreed.    
3) Confidentiality 

Tim addressed the issue of confidentiality within the steering group.  ‘Thought papers’ issued by individuals and working groups within this steering committee are important but can also be controversial. They are not official and should not be taken out of this group unless they have been signed off by the full group.  Circulation ahead of sign off can cause unnecessary upset.  
It was AGREED that the agenda and dates of the meeting can be sent to all the people that have expressed an interest in this group, but all other papers are only for the core steering group, until they have been signed off and/or there are instructions to make them public.  All agreed to this process.  
4) Neighbourhood Network Meeting Feedback
Those that attended reported that this meeting was very helpful and it was great to meet other groups undertaking the same projects in other parishes.  A good relationship between the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group and the PC is key to the success of the project.  

Locality funding has been secured for the next 4 years starting on 1st April.  A full grant is a maximum of £9,000 and multiple applications can be made for smaller amounts.  

The Network heard that a Neighbourhood Plan can also be used for identifying acceptable development sites in the parish, if the community wishes this.  

Other groups said that they found employing a consultant to undertake certain parts of the plan was really useful and should be something for the group to consider at some point in the process.  
5) Report from the Research Group

A thumbnail sketch of the history, formation, current status of the villages of Lammas and Little Hautbois have been drafted.  Buxton and Badersfield are harder by nature to formulate, but progress is being made.

Clerk was asked to obtain some large maps of the parish from Broadland District Council for open day display purposes.    
6) Report from the Communication Group 
It was acknowledged that a website for this project is needed and this is at the top of the communication group’s ‘to-do’ list.  The Round article has generated a lot of talk in the village, which is encouraging.  The plans for the community survey are underway and a draft should be ready to circulate shortly.  

7) AOB  
Ron suggested that it might be best to start engaging with consultants now so that there is no delay when they are needed further into the project.  Tim agreed to make contact with a selection of consultants.  Tim will ask David if he is willing to help draft a paper to use in scoping out the skills of the consultants available.  
The question of “what affordable housing is” came up.  Steve will draft a paper on what is meant by affordable housing.
Next meeting to take place on 21st May at Badersfield Community Church at 7:30pm (if it is available). Clerk to confirm this booking.  
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